
 The DDG (Horticulture Science), Indian Council of Agriculture Research and the 

Director, ICAR-National Research Centre for Grapes, Pune attended the 

Panchmahabhut Lokotsav in Kolhapur on 25th February, 2023 

  

Dr A.K. Singh, DDG (Hort. Science) and Dr Kaushik Banerjee, the Director, ICAR-NRC 

Grapes participated in the Panchmahabhut Lokotsav in Kolhapur, which was organized by Shri 

Kshetra Sidhhagiri, Kaneri Math. In this event Dr Singh and Dr Banerjee presented the 

importance of managing panchmahabhut, i.e. “Earth, Water, Fire, Air and Space” for 

implementation of good agricultural practices at farm levels. They also discussed the relevance 

and challenges of organic and natural farming in the horticulture sector. 

 

 


